
CMT&FOA Minutes 
 

 
 

Thursday, December 10, 2020 

Zoom Meeting 
7:00 P.M. 

 

 

1. Approval of the Minutes from 10/8/2020 – motion made to accept, seconded, and 

passed unanimously. 

 

2. Financial Update – presented by Pete Zona. Ending balance as of 11/30/20 was 

$12,028.38. 

 

3. Current Dues/Paying Members Update – update provided by Charlie Butterfield.  

43 members have paid dues to date. 

 

4. Arbiter Enrollment versus NFHS Enrollment (Liability Insurance) – Membership 

Vote – after a brief discussion, it was decided to enroll with Arbiter, since we 

currently use it for assigning, MIAA registration, background check, etc.  There is 

no additional cost to our members, since the $20 fee per official is incorporated in 

our annual dues of $79.  A motion was made to enroll with Arbiter, seconded, and 

passed unanimously. 

 

5. MIAA Moves Indoor Track to the Fall-2 Season – members were informed of the 

status of indoor track.  Athletic Directors still have not formally announced what 

they will recommend in some leagues. 

 

6. Other – in response to item 5 it was mentioned that there are some leagues still 

planning on indoor track, e.g., Tri-Valley, with Wheaton College as site that will be 

available to host meets. 

 

7. Next Meeting – recommendation was made to have our next meeting on Thursday, 

February 11th, 7:00 P.M., to coincide with Fall-2 Season. 

 

 

Web Site:  http://www.cmtfoa.org/index.html 

 

http://www.cmtfoa.org/index.html

